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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, August 20, 2007

Room 3

5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.


Members Present:
Jill Engel-Cox, Joint Center for Earth Systems Technology

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Coalition for Environmental Equity

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Episcopal Stewardship of Creation (via phone)

George Gurley, Urban Protectors

Larry Zaragoza, Northern Virginia

Bill Butler, Mirant

Lee Schoenecker, APA

Jessica Butts, District of Columbia


Peter Owen, Virginia Urban

Sally Kane

COG Staff 

Joan Rolfs, COG DEP

1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

Chair Jill Engel-Cox called the meeting to order at 5:07 pm and the Agenda was adopted.

2. Approval of Minutes (July)

The July minutes were approved.

3. Staff report on MWAQC, TAC, CCSC

Virginia DEQ met with municipalities and counties before the MWAQC meeting on July 25.  Virginia agreed to go along with Maryland and the District and continue writing an attainment SIP for fine particulate matter (PM2.5).  This was the position AQPAC supported in its letter, which MWAQC was pleased to receive.

The MWAQC climate change steering committee (CCSC) will meet in September.  A greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions workgroup has been convened to advise the CCSC.  They met in July, and another meeting will be held this week.  The workgroup is putting together a regional inventory of GHG emissions.  Eventually, the inventory will be used to assess actual benefits of various transportation scenarios, since transportation affects air quality.  There is no human health committee yet, but the CCSC will look at health effects of emissions.  AQPAC may be able to contribute to outreach efforts. For information, visit: http://www.mwcog.org/committee/committee/default.asp?COMMITTEE_ID=227.

4. Planning for Public Meeting in the Fall

Joan drafted two agendas for the public meeting in October.  The first agenda focused on fine particulates, and the second agenda took a more integrated approach by addressing both PM and global warming.

Agenda #1 discussion:

This agenda is generally less interesting, but more focused and manageable.  It would be most relevant to those affected by the Mirant and PEPCO plants.  PM2.5 is very technical and would need to be defined carefully.

Agenda #2 discussion:

This agenda would be relevant to anyone who shows up and could attract people, but may be too broad-based.  It would be very important to make a strong connection between GHG and PM2.5 during the presentations.    

AQPAC voted (3 to 5) on agenda #2.  It was agreed that the meeting is being held to both encourage input into the PM2.5 SIP, and to generate interest in air quality issues generally.  The main goals of the meeting are:

· to educate the public about PM2.5 and the connection to climate change,

· to receive early input from the public during the SIP planning process, and 

· to brainstorm solutions that would minimize both GHG and PM2.5. 

Potential speakers were also discussed.  MWAQC Chair Nancy Floreen was suggested as a potential moderator; Bailus Walker of the DC Chapter of the American Lung Association and/or people from Howard University could be asked to speak about health effects and represent citizens in the District; someone from the Mayor’s office should be asked to speak.

The speakers will be provided with a bulleted outline of points we’d like them to make to ensure that fine particulates and greenhouse gases are linked in discussion.  Handouts will include:  a brochure on PM2.5; the executive summary of sample SIP documents; and possibly copies of the speaker presentations.
5. New Business

George Gurley reported that the joint meeting with Betty Noel of the People’s Council and the Mayor’s office was postponed until September.

Julie reported that the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ATSDR) completed a study on health impacts from the Mirant power plant in Alexandria.  They collected data in areas where there are currently no monitors in June and July, and made a presentation.  For more information, visit:  http://www.atsdr.cdc.gov/sites/mirant/. 

In June, the Air Pollution Control Board said Mirant would need more permitting.  Last week, Mirant announced they are proceeding with stack construction (i.e. making them higher).  

6. Next Meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm.  The next meeting will be held on September 17.

